The Modern Language Teachers’ Association of Queensland Inc.
Gold Coast Branch       Thursday 6 October 2011 
Venue: G06_3.60      Meeting Began 4:15          Concluded 5:40

Attendance:
  Eve Blackwell, Simon Burgess (Helensvale SHS), Brendan Boyle (Helensvale SHS), Anthony Chapman (Palm Beach SS; Park Lake SS), Kath Clarke (Coombabah SHS), Cathy Carroll (Somerset College), Debby Chang (All Saints), Kylie Day (Trinity Lutheran College), Chris Dunn (St Hilda’s), Susie Fenton  (Mt Tamborine SHS), Jo Fullerton (Springbrook SS), Tanis Heeres (QAHS), Kim Hepworth (Clover Hill SS), Ayako Iwasaki (Helensvale SHS), Gareth Jones (Robina SHS), Leigh Kirwan (Griffith University), Zoe Kirwan (Tamb Mtn.SS), Atsuya Kotoda (Pacific Pines SS),Tomoko Nakanishi (Arundel SS), Karen Palfreyman (Pacific Pines SS), Lindsay Rawnsley (AB Paterson), Alicia Saigo (St Hilda’s), Mariko Saito (Griffith Uni),Rie Suzuki (Mt Warren Pk), Kiyomi Takahashi (Mudgeeraba SS), Carmel Gomm-Wright.
1. Welcome by Leigh

Individual members introduced themselves.
2. Apologies:  

Laura Marshall, Kayoko Govindasamy, Ros Fischer, Yumi Tatton.
3. President’s Report:  

· Sakura Gakuen run by the Japanese Society of the GC at Robina SHS caters for Prep to Year 9. Ph 5531 6661  sakuragakuen@live.com.au
· Report on AIM Workshop at the Brisbane Language Teachers’ Forum

One idea:-  a “coloured line” is positioned across the classroom. Once stepped over only the targeted language is spoken. If student wants to speak in English then they need to cross back over the line.

Actions are used for many common words.

· French may be offered at Griffith University in the future.  Leigh is preparing a submission.  If you have any ideas why French should be offered at GU Gold Coast Campus, please email Leigh.

The following were given by meeting attendees as the GC schools 
teaching French.  If you know of any others or can update this 
information, please email Leigh at L.Kirwan@griffith.edu.au
Qld Academy of Health Sciences
This is the EQ Academy attached to Griffith.  All 





years (Year 10 - 12)

St Hilda's



Pre-prep to Year 12 and Year 12 Extension

Somerset College


Has been reintroduced.  Currently Year 6 to Year 10 




but will move through to Year 12 in 2013

Benowa SS (State School)

Benowa SHS (State High School)
This school offers French Immersion (all subjects 




taught in French) in Years 8, 9 and 10.  These are 




top quality students many of whom are interested in 




continuing their French at university.

The Southport School (TSS)

Caningeraba SS

All Saints Anglican College

St Kevin's

Francis Xavier

Marymount College

Years 1 - 10
· Rondell from Saizen Tours, has invited us once again to begin our end of year celebrations at their office at Chirn Park on Thursday 1st December.  They will also book us into the close by Thai Restaurant. Further information to follow. 

4. Treasurer’s Report

See attached financial statement. 

            Proposed Lindsay  Seconded Eve
5. Webmaster’s Report:  

New web site looks good.

A number of people expressed confusion regarding joining the new Google Lists, although most members appeared to have signed up. If you have a problem contact Helen Best Helen.Best@qsa.qld.edu.au
6. Written Competition

Update from Susie. Competition closes on October 21st.  Info on website.
7. Biennial Conference at Gold Coast 2012 

     It was suggested that a committee be formed to begin planning.

     As we have run this conference in the past we will follow previous     

     format and guidelines. It was agreed that the dates would mirror those 
of our successful 2008 Conference, i.e. Wednesday 26 and Thursday 
27 September 2012. Carmel Gomm-Wright, Eve Blackwell and Leigh 
Kirwan agreed to form the Conference Sub-Committee.

8. Speech Contest Report

· A very successful competition. 

· Four people will be going from the Qld Japanese Competition to Sydney for the National Competition.

· Japanese State Competition was very successful.

           Could we do something similar with other languages? Most were in 
agreement that all languages could invite schools from beyond the 
Gold Coast.

· The Sunday did not seem to make much difference. 

· The later date though was very difficult for high schools.

· Are we able to add languages to the competition, for example Greek?

· Entertainment on the day was excellent. Thankyou very much Sellina

· Reading out of results continues to be problematic.  It was suggested that Primary Japanese, at least, should be done in a different area to lessen the crowds.
· Immersion students though competing in a year level above their grade level win the competition.

9. General Business

German Teachers  Chris Dunn 

St Hilda’s has German resources that are no longer being used. Chris is very happy to share them with other teachers. If you are interested  in these resources please contact cdunn@sthildas.qld.edu.au
10. PD:    Began 4:50 -5:30

Manga artist David Lovegrove ran a well-received 40 min workshop in drawing typical manga characters from scratch. The principles involved  easily apply just as well to French Bande dessinée format or comics. 

Dates for 2011: 
            Mon 17 Oct

Written Comp Sub Committee meeting

            Fri 21Oct

Entries in for Written Comp

            Sat 29 Oct

Judging of Written Comp

 Thu 3 Nov

GC MLTAQ 


G06_3.60

 Thu 1 Dec

Christmas Function
